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ANNOUNCEMENT
UNUSUAL PRICE AND TRADING VOLUME MOVEMENTS

	The Board of Directors and all directors of the Company declare that there are no false statements, misleading information or material omissions in this announcement and are jointly and severally responsible for the truthfulness, accuracy and completeness of the contents of this announcement.


This announcement is made at the request of The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Stock Exchange”).

The board of directors (the “Board”) of Guangzhou Shipyard International Company Limited (the “Company”) has noted the recent increases in the price and in the trading volume of the shares of the Company. 
The Company noted that there exists in the market media reports relating to the possible changes in senior management of China State Shipbuilding Corporation (“CSSC”), our controlling shareholder, and China Shipbuilding Industry Corporation (“CSIC”) on 25 March 2015, and also the possible merger between CSSC and CSIC. After enquiring CSSC, it has been confirmed by CSSC that: 
1. On 25 March 2015, CSSC made certain changes to the senior management personnel. Please refer to the announcement published by CSSC on its official website for details. 
2. In relation to the alleged merger, as at the date hereof, our controlling shareholder, CSSC, and the Company have not received any communication, either verbally or in writing, from the any government authorities on the alleged merger between CSSC and CSIC. CSSC has not indicated any such intention to any government authorities. There is no any discussion between CSSC and CSIC or its listed subsidiary regarding any plan to merge with each other nor there is any indication to do so. CSSC currently does not intend to merge with CSIC. The Company currently does not have any information that needs to be disclosed but has not been disclosed.
Having made such enquiry with respect to the Company as is reasonable in the circumstances, the Company confirms that it is not aware of any other reasons for these price and trading volume movements or of any information which must be announced to avoid a false market in the Company’s securities or of any inside information that needs to be disclosed under Part XIVA of the Securities and Futures Ordinance.

Shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the shares of the Company.
By order of the Board

Guangzhou Shipyard International Company Limited

Shi Weidong

Joint Company Secretary
Guangzhou, 26 March 2015
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